HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

April 28, 2008

2:45 p.m.
Members present:  Sarah Kuhn-teacher representative, Tara Martin-teacher representative, Lesley Bone-teacher representative, Diane Wells-parent representative, Dana Thomas- parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed April agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Kuhn-1st, Martin-2nd)

Minutes from the March SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved minutes as presented. (Thomas -1st, Kuhn-2nd) 

Mrs. Handel discussed the district budget cuts and the reduction in staffing/allocations.  Howevalley is losing the CIA position, 1 teacher position, and up to 2 assistant positions.  The council voiced their dismay with losing the CIA position, as it has proven to be an essential component in our school.  

Committee revisited Section 7 requests that were approved at the March meeting. Staffing cuts at the district level required the entire request to be changed.  The committee determined the area of greatest need was in the area of new carpet for the back building due to the carpet ripping and causing a safety issue for the kindergarten students.  The council realizes little monies if any will be available through the Board for Section 7 requests, so after much consideration Howevalley came up with the following requests.  Since allocations for many funds were cut as well as the loss of the CIA position, a teacher position, and 2 assistant positions next year, the committee felt the best use of any possible money would be to fund an assistant to help pull students and work in small groups in the areas of Reading and Math.  Howevalley also would like to continue the Thoughtful Education initiative with the other elementary schools in the district.  Council approved the Section 7 requests as revised.  (Kuhn-1st, Thomas-2nd)

The council requested to that the Board of Education raise the rent on the rental house that is a part of the Howevalley property.  This would help bring in more revenue for the school and the rent is extremely low based on today’s standards.  Mrs. Handel said she would communicate the request to the Associate Superintendent for Finance, Gary Milby.

The committee reviewed the textbook plan presented for the purchase of Science textbooks for the 2008-2009 school year.  Total allocations have not been received at the school level.  If allocations do not meet needs, other sources of revenue will be considered to fund the inadequacies of the allocation so that all students will be able to have a textbook.  Committee approved the plan as presented.  (Martin-1st, Bone-2nd)

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.

In other business, Mrs. Handel reminded members about the SBDM recognition dinner on Thursday, May 01, 2008 at 5:45 p.m. at the State Theatre.  Mrs. Thomas, Mrs. Wells, Mrs. Bone, and Mrs. Martin could not attend due to prior commitments.  Ms. Kuhn and Mrs. Handel will be in attendance.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, May 19, 2008 at 2:45 in the school library.

